
Finance Coordinator Report  

6/28/2020 

 

First:  THANK YOU ALL for the beautiful flowers, cards and e-mails you sent during this crazy time.  With 

your support, and the support of all the chorus treasurers, a job that looked like a mountain became a 

molehill and went very smoothly.  Our membership rose to the occasion, donating over $19,000, and we 

are in stable financial position because of this.  Although our reserves are down about $20,000 at the 

end of the year, we are still in a good position that will allow us to develop a roadmap to recovery once 

COVID-19 decides to leave us all alone! 

Tasks completed: 

1.  Sent financials to Tammy Talbot for International funding request. 

2. Mailed all refunds, contribution letters and regional assessments to chorus treasurers and other 

members. 

3. Have collected nearly all the chorus regional assessments. 

4. Completed the financial portion of the State of the Region report. 

5. Attended the International/RMT webinar. 

Tasks to do: 

1.  Send regional assessments to chapter at large members 

2. Send audit form to International 

3. Zoom meeting with Treasurers to remind of items to be done for year end and deadlines. 

4. Prepare Form 990 

5. Refine current year budget and review all contracts currently in place 

6. Prepare for virtual leadership workshop presentation 

 

Chorus Buddy Reports 

1. Columbus Chorus 

Hi Beverly. 

Columbus Chorus continues to be alive and well. We are continuing to zoom every week…mixing it up to 

entertain and include the best that we can.  Saw the info on the virtual workshop…I’ll be there! 

Thanks for checking in…hope you are well…enjoy your meeting…much love, 

Kathy (Kim, too) 



2. Gem City Chorus 

Hi Beverly! 
 
I would usually tell you to contact the President but she broke her ankle/leg in 3 places and is waiting to 
see the surgeon tomorrow.   So I'll update you.... 
 
Gem City is having weekly zoom rehearsals, usually with a "theme" which the Gems seem to enjoy.   We 
had a Q & A with Sharon Babb, one of our long time coaches which was a blast.  Planning one in August 
with our queens of harmony, Lustre.  Next week is our virtual installation banquet, and we are taking July 
7th off to celebrate July 4th.  We have had consistently good attendance each week. 
 
Thanks, 
Deb 

 

3. Almost Heaven Chorus 

Spoke with Susan Cannon-Ryan.  She tells me that they are now having weekly Zoom rehearsals and are 

doing many of the things that she has learned from River Magic each week.  They are using a lot of 

Kathleen Hanson’s YouTube videos, Jen Cooke’s tag videos and are teaching some things themselves.  

The have asked Deb Bringman to join them, and I will be doing a short teaching session in the near 

future (What do you do with that tongue?).  They feel their hands are a bit tied in the recruiting area, 

and have lost one older member who found her opportunity to gracefully bow out during this time.   

They are hanging in there and are wanting help with Zoom rehearsals from anywhere they can get it.  I 

encouraged Susan to keep them up and reminded her that we all had a learning curve and many 

frustrations with it.   

 


